Patrick’s Day on the 6th of March
Young Patrick Sheridan was the recipient of plaudits and admiration from many older and wiser than himself following his sparkling run in the Newcastle AC Winter Series 5k time trial. Starting 9th in a field of 14 he cut through the eight before him and left the faster and more experienced club mates trailing in his wake as he held them off to cross the line first.  He started 15 seconds behind me and had hurtled past within half a mile.  I hollered a cautionary, ‘take it easy and make sure you don’t blow up’, but I doubt he heard me as he raced into the distance remarkable quickly.  With the early runners starting at 30 second intervals there was always someone to chase, which made for good racing.  Despite the generally inclement evening, any advantage was with the athletes as they covered the 3.1 miles from the Harbour House Inn through Tullybrannigan to the big stone that marks the entrance to the new housing on the Castlewellan Road.  Patrick was pursued at great speed by Kendall and O’Flaherty, with the latter just failing to catch the prodigious young talent as the finish approached.  O’Flaherty followed up on his success at Slieve Gullion with the fastest time of the night, a swift 17:05 to add to his third place on the mountain 3 days earlier.  Kendall, who had averaged 6 minutes a mile for 13.1 in Navan 48 hours earlier was second fastest on the night, recording 17:30; an impressive time given his exertion so close to this event.  Libby Morgan was a convincing winner of the female category!
Well done also to Damien Brannigan who recorded the fastest time of the night for the three mile course that he ran on his own at the same time as his club mates were running together.  

